
Meeting Minutes January 31  st   2016 – 7:30pm

In attendance: Dustin Cole, Mark Spurrell, Thomas Hawkins, Mary Spurrell, Stefan 
Jones and Meagan Condon

Dustin started the meeting with the ongoing discussions he has had with the City 
regarding the renovations to the facility and the tennis courts. 

Renovations inside the Facility: We have asked that the City renovate the back 
shower room where we currently hold recyclables and make it a functioning change 
area/shower room. Also to remove the shower and sink in the other locker room 
where we store the chairs, replacing the flooring in these areas and paint. The City 
mentioned that they would like to replace the carpet in the back room/coaches area 
and paint. They would also like to make the back washroom functional again. Mary 
and Meagan are requesting that in addition we ask for the fireplace to be fixed, the 
outside gutter and downspout to be fixed and possibly re-to divert water away from 
the walkway as to avoid the icy patches. We also had a pot light fall from the ceiling
during the summer that also needs to be fixed. Mary and Meagan also mentioned 
that they would love to see updated furniture in the main area. It is the original 
furniture and could surely be replaced.

Renovations to tennis courts: 

The City is hoping to divert the water problems under courts 1-3 with an ongoing 
project that they are currently doing. Hopefully diverting it or retaining it someway. 
If this is successful they are hoping to fix court 1 and 2.  We would then do a 
practice court for court number 3 and move the fence back from the street as it is 
impeding the view of traffic. 

Grants:

Dustin is submitting the Sport Alliance grant tonight.

Mark has the Federal grants due February 26th.

Frosty Festival: 

Mary talked about her variety concert scheduled for Wednesday Feb 10th starting at 
730pm.

News Letter:

Thomas sent out the Mount Pearl Tennis Club Newsletter. The letter was sent to all 
members with a 76.4% open rate. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm




